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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
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MARK YOUR February CALENDARS. . .

Thurs., 2/2: 6:45 PM—AQG General Meeting Ehlers Community Center, 8150 Knott Ave,
Buena Park

Wed., 2/15: 7:00 PM—AQG Board meeting Picasso Room, Ehlers Community Center,
8150 Knott Ave, Buena Park

Thurs., 2/16: 5:00 PM—Sew So Much 11891 Valley View, Garden Grove
Sat., 2/18: 9:00—Philanthropy Sew Day Picasso Room, Ehlers Community Center, &
8150 Knott Ave, Buena Park U4 -
e

Tues., 2/28: 5:00 PM—Lisa’s Ladies Philanthropy Friendship Group, 7002 Moody, #209,
La Palma




Program this month—February’s program is very

different than our usual programs. This time, instead

of a speaker, you will have a chance to contribute to

our guild’s philanthropy projects in this way:

- we will be tie-ing some of the quilt tops that guild
members have made and turned in to Lisa.

If you have never tied a quilt, Phyllis Campbell,

Susan Stokes, and others will teach you. If you

would rather participate in another way, some

members will machine quilt, sew bindings, or cut

fabric or binding.

Bring:

- Scissors, needles with large eyes (big enough for
yarn), others tools you might find helpful.

It should be a great time of fun and accomplishment!

Fat Quarter Frenzy—Remember to take part in
our monthly Fat Quarter Frenzy. The theme for
February is FLORALS. For each floral fat
quarter that is turned in you receive a ticket. At
the end of the meeting, drawing winner takes all!

February's workshop will feature our own

Jan Raymond
doing "Machine Appliquilt." See photo below for an
example.
T Workshop cost:
$25.00
(members),
$35.00
(non-members).

Supply list:
available on the
workshop table at
the February
meeting.

Workshop
hours: 9:00 AM-
4:00 PM (approximate).

Upcoming Events:

« March—Don Beld, program speaker and 1/2 day
workshop

- TBD events—Quilters Haven, “Garage Sale,”
Denise Habicht, and other exciting events, so
“stay tuned!”
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MEMBERSHIP

Jody Burtch, Marie Ketsdever, & Carmen Meraz

We had 35 members and 2 guests at the
January meeting. If anyone changes their info
(address, phone, email, etc) please let Jody
know so that she can keep our membership list
up to date.

Since the membership dues drop to $15
for anyone who joins now, it's a good time to in-
vite friends and family members who enjoy quilts
and quilting to join our guild.

Also, remember to wear your nametag to
each meeting.

No nametag = 25 cent fine, but
we really just want to get to
know each other.

Hi my name is



Come Thursday February 2 at 6:45 with
your sewing supplies to tie quilts for
various philanthropy causes. It should
be a wonderfully productive meeting.
See you there.

XA

At January’s meeting, a Thomas House representative
thanked AQG for the Christmas
stockings, pillow cases and other
gifts provided for families staying
there. Good work, everyone—you
made a positive difference!

PHILANTHROPY CHAIR
(2007- -642-
lisa@jdcoulterco.com

SUNSHINE & SHADOWS

The following cards have been sent out recently:

Verda — Thinking of You card

Nancy Williams — Get Well for her recent knee surgery

Marie Ketsdever — Congratulations card celebrating the
birth of her latest grandchildren (twins - a
granddaughter and a grandson)

Beth Swift — Congratulations celebrating her appointment
as Mayor Pro Tem of the City of Buena Park.

Randy Leinen — Congratulations card celebrating the
publication of her quilt in the magazine Novelty Quilts.

Sharleen Taira — Congratulations celebrating her new
position—a quilting teacher at Momen Fabrics
(Torrance).

Sonia Das will be handling Sunshine & Shadows for
AQG this year. Please contact her with news about guild
members at soniadas@yahoo.com or 562-429-4477.
Generally members are sent cards for the following
reasons:

Milestone birthdays (50, 60, 65, 70, 75, 80, 85, 90, 95,
100) — however we won't be publicizing quilters’ ages
unless they are close to 100!

Milestone anniversaries (25, 30, 40, 50, 60, etc.).

Get well card for a member or their spouse.

Sympathy card for death of an immediate family member

Congratulations for new babies, grandbabies, great
grandbabies, etc. or for something super spectacular
such as starting a new job, opening a new business,
having a quilt selected for a show, etc

Thinking of You where encouragement is needed.

Missing You if a member has missed a few Acacia
meetings.

Anything other card and category that deserves a card
from the guild.

Last year’'s
President’s Quilt is
complete! And it
was presented to
Past President
Jody Burtch at the
January AQG
Board meeting.

Thank you all who

participated by

piecing the blocks,

sewing blocks

together, machine
quilting, and binding. The finished quilt is a
work of art—and of heart! Congratulations,
Jody.

The winner of our

Opportunity Quilt

came to pick up

her prize and to

thank Lisa Sulli-

van for selling her the ticket. She is Cathy
Dolan from Long Beach.

Community Event Announcement
The Buena Park Women'’s Club is sponsoring a
rummage sale and e-waste collection event:

Saturday, Feb. 18
9:00 AM-2:00 PM
At 6711 Beach Blvd., Buena Park.

Proceeds will benefit the “We’'ve Got Your
Back” work of Giving Children Hope, a local
Buena Park charity. We've Got Your Back is a
weekend nutrition program for elementary
school children in the community that have been
identified as homeless. They are sent home
each Friday with a backpack full of enough food
to last the weekend and nutrition lessons to do
with their families. Consider helping this worthy
cause—call Tami for more information at
714-522-5716.



